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July 2, 2013

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT VACCA
EXECUTIVE VICE CHANCELLOR LUCAS

Dear Sheryl and Gene:

Thank you for your letter of June 17 summarizing our discussion of the recommendations
of the Privacy and Information Security Steering Committee’s January 2013 report. I am
deeply appreciative of the Committee’s thoughtful and innovative approach to developing
a framework to guide University policy making and decision making in matters that
affect information privacy, autonomy privacy, and information security.

I fully endorse Recommendation 1, recommending adoption of the UC Statement of
Privacy Values, the UC Privacy Principles, and the Privacy Balancing Process. These
statements reflect core values of the University of California and will be strong guideposts
in helping UC navigate increasingly complex tensions between access to information,
individuals’ expectation of privacy, and University obligations. I plan on adopting these
principles through the systemwide policy approval process.

I also concur with Recommendation 4, that each campus designate a privacy official who
will begin to broadly socialize privacy concepts and the privacy balancing process on cam
pus. When I communicate this request to the Chancellors, I will assure them that a new
FTE is not required, but that the role may be assigned to an individual with particular
experience in the area or related responsibilities. With a slight modification in recogni
tion of campus need for flexibility, I also endorse Recommendation 2, that campuses
develop a governance model for these issues, and recommend that they include privacy
and information security in the ongoing discussions of an existing campus advisory board
reflecting academic and administrative perspectives.

I understand that you will be presenting these recommendations at the Regents
Committee on Compliance and Audit in July, and I look forward to participating in
that discussion and expressing my support for the Committee’s work. I applaud the
Committee for these forward-thinking steps to create a framework to address one of the
most complex and rapidly evolving issues of our times.

With best wishes I am,

Sincerely yours,

Mark G. Yudof
President

cc: Executive Vice President Brostrom


